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UCF Women’s Club

Board of Directors’ Meeting

December 6, 2012
1. Welcome: Beth Barnes.  Members present were Nancy Marshall, Dell Shadgett, Amy

Foster, Bette Boston, Maggie LeClair, Debbie Caruana, Sarah Magann and Mary Meeker.
2. Minutes of last meeting: Mary Meeker.  Correct as emailed last.
3. Treasurer’s report: Debbie Carauna.  Balance on report shows $8529.18 in savings including $1.75 dividend and $4535.25 in checking.  Deposits have been from additional memberships.  There have been two memberships that are complimentary, one acted on last time and one to Jerrianne Sullivan who does our directory and newsletters for a really reduced price.
4. Sunshine report: Bette Boston. Cards have been sent to Marilyn Frederick whose brother died, to Les Ellis whose wife Tootsie died, to Rosa Bellino-Giordano who had been hospitalized and to Teri Notenstine who had been hospitalized.  Beth shared eulogy for Darlene Bouley’s mother and notes from Tootsie Ellis’s son.  Bette had shared a note from Mr. Ellis via email.
5. Interest groups: Sarah Magann. Interest groups are going well and are very

active. 
6. Scholarships and fund-raising: Maggie LeClair.  Reports submitted included amounts deposited for matching in Somerville fund, which will be $14,871.60 with funds pending being $1300.  There are further plans for a Spring Fling lunch by Mary Dipboye and Pat Fluno, which it is hoped will net $250 and event at Connie Wightman’s that could net $1000.  Maggie has set up a two-year plan which notes what we need to raise for First Ladies spendable account-$4500-and what is needed for Somerville graduate-$2057-with the note that the value of what we have is governed by market conditions for those investments.  Suggestions for fundraising included Trivia Night, Faculty and Staff Campaign, Outside UCF “Ask,” $50 for 50, and perhaps a Glitz.  The $50 for 50 campaign would involve asking members to give $50 for UCFs 50 year celebration.  This idea was well received and will be implemented before the end of the year and in plenty of time for Spring Luncheon where there will be recognition of the 50-year anniversary.  Board members considered a Fund Raising Committee so that Maggie has assistance.  A list was compiled and members will be called.  It was pointed out that in order to make the amounts needed for the undergraduate scholarships and the Somerville match, we need everyone in the Women’s Club to help a great deal. 
7.  Old business

a.  Directory supplement:  Nancy Marshall.  Rough draft shared with board to get 

                 corrections and additions.  Any additional ones should be sent to Nancy.

            b.  Online auction: Maggie LeClair.  Sales are going well with bidding ongoing.

                 Some items go off at midnight tonight and some are on until December 9.  
            c.  Newsletter and Web site:  Jerriann Sullivan (Beth).  Jerriann will plan a

                 meeting in early January with Beth, Sarah, Nancy and Debbie in attendance to

                 address the problems that continue to exist with the website, e.g. inability to

                 print whole membership list.  Those attending are asked to bring a list of

                 problems as they see them after using the website often between now and then.
            d.  Holiday Coffee: Beth.  Raised $3675 for Coalition for the Homeless in spite of

                 slightly decreased attendance.   Schedule for servers did not work perfectly, so

                 we will address that next year.
            e.  Cookie Exchange: Dell.  Sigi Stockhammer in charge.  Invitations have gone

                 out and plans in place for December 13 at Carolyn and Richard Huseman’s

                 house in River Walk.  Gate code (corrected) is 3266.

f.  Clothing Sale: Dell.  To occur at Tuskawilla Presbyterian March 1-2, 2013.
    We had 26 volunteers last year and need at least that many with 2 days.  There
    will be preparation days February 27-28 and take down and clean up March 3-4
    to get leftovers to charities, equipment returned. We are to remind everyone we

    can to set aside gently used clothing, and we will be working toward additional

    marketing, perhaps to churches.  Emails are to go out in January.
g. Spring Luncheon planning. Beth and Nancy will go to talk to Tuskawilla

    Country Club in January to plan for April 16 or 23.  Ideas for program and

    speaker were discussed with plans for a lesser number of models for a mini-

    fashion show to nod to our clothing sale.

8. New Business. Nominating committee to be chaired by Beth will be selected and

will begin work in January.
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